
October 13, 2022 – Garbage and Recycling Advisory Committee Summary  
 
Meeting Topic:  
 
Staff presented one action item regarding the proposed renewal of the Hillsboro Landfill, Inc. 
Franchise Agreement. 
 
Action Item: Proposed Franchise Agreement renewal with Hillsboro Landfill, Inc. 
 
Recommended Action by Staff: 
 
Staff recommended that the Washington County Garbage and Recycling Advisory Committee 
favorably recommend that the Washington County Board of County Commissioners approve the 
renewal of the Washington County solid waste franchise agreement currently issued to Hillsboro 
Landfill, Inc. to operate the Hillsboro Landfill solid waste disposal site for a term of ten years, through 
November 30, 2032. 
 
Action  taken by the Committee:  
 
The Garbage and Recycling Advisory Committee voted to recommend that the Washington County 
Board of Commissioners approve the Hillsboro Landfill Franchise Agreement.  
 
The motion: “Favorably recommend to the Board of County Commissioners that they approve 

the renewal of the Franchise Agreement.” 
 
The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Committee Members present for the October 13, 2022 meeting: 
Public Members:  Ashvin Nagaraja, Sue Shade, Lesley Albert, Hannah Carleson, 

Peter Pasterz, Mayra Hernandez 
Industry Members:    Vinod Singh 
HHS Staff Non-Voting Member: Thomas Egleston 
 
Staff in attendance 
HHS Staff: Kathy Folsom, Senior Policy Coordinator; Erin Stein, Operations Supervisor 
 
Committee Members absent for the October 13, 2022 meeting: 
Public Member: Sandra Smith 
 


